Date & Time:		January 9, 2023				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey, Michael Palermo; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins.  List of public attached

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.  He introduced Councilman Michael Palermo and welcomed him to the Board.

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for January 3, 2023.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to accept the Supervisor’s Report for December 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #23-8
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Bailey to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $171.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye







Resolution #23-9
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A1220.11 Personal Services Bookkeeper in the amount of $3,840.00.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Supervisor Smith asked for a resolution to hold a Public Hearing relative to the proposed sewer
district.  Attorney Squires explained that there were a couple of mapping errors and HUNT Engineers have prepared updated maps for sewer district #8.  With the financing secured to date, the annual cost per typical property is down to $669.08.



[bookmark: _Hlk124328008]Resolution #23-10
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to call for a Public Hearing 7:00pm on January 25, 2023 at the High School for Sewer District #8.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Department Reports:

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins gave the Planning Boards report.  The Planning Board approved the SEQR Part II and III and site plan for Momentum. 

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report. A Certificate of Occupancy was issued to the Bison Farm for the store and storage rooms.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  He requested to have bids for 2023 gravel go out.

Historian – Supervisor Smith reported that Historian, Eleanor Silliman found a Revolutionary War Veteran named Henry Kennedy in the Kanona Cemetery.  She would like to place a marker on the grave at a cost of $500.00.  She will contact the American Legion and the Veterans and ask for their support.

Dog Control – Councilman Bailey gave the Dog Control Officer’s report.

Attorney – Attorney Squires recommended that a portion of Scudder Road be abandon per the Highway Superintendent’s request.  This portion of Scudder Road has not been traveled or maintained for more than six years.
Resolution #23-11
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Palermo to abandon the portion of Scudder Road as described in the certificate of filing.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Village of Bath – no report

Village of Savona – no report

Steuben County - Kelly Fitzpatrick reported that an addition and new roof is being built on the Civil Defense Building.  They are looking to replace a K9 unit.  A five and ten year plan for roads has been prepared and the Steuben County Landfill is expanding.

Board Assignments:

William Glosick gave the Receiver of Taxes report.  He asked about the cost of a new rescue truck.  Village Trustee, Karen Causer said she would ask for an updated quote.  

John Lysyczyn reported that Momentum does not have a permit yet but are getting ready to start.  Finger Lakes Community Health center has not received a Certificate of Occupancy yet.  LP Solution’s building is going up and ground work is in progress.  

Hal Bailey reported that the Village of Savona fire department building’s roof is leaking and in need of replacement.  Jim Overhiser has been appointed their new Code Officer.  Jim Peters is the new Planning & Zoning Committee member and they are working on new fees for the Village.  Former mayor, Mary O’Connor passed away. 

Michael Palermo gave the Justice’s reports for August, September, October, and November.

[bookmark: _Hlk121903849][bookmark: _Hlk116559006][bookmark: _Hlk66361506]Resolution #23-12
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

 					January 2023
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			1-13			1			$   8,486.07
B			1-5			1			$      915.95
DA			1-6			1			$   2,845.96
DB			1-20				1			$ 45,850.40
SF			1				1			$   1,924.00
SL-1			1-2				1			$      378.15
Grand Total									$  60,400.53

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:35pm.  Passed unanimously

		Respectfully submitted,
Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk



  
 


